
Andover Board of Education Notes 
Aug. 12, 2024 

Spotlight on Learning: Jill Lachenmayr, assistant superintendent for academic affairs, provided an 
update on summer school, professional learning, curriculum alignment, federal funds and more. 

Out-of-district enrollment update: Jeremy Boldra, assistant superintendent for human resources, 
provided an update on the state’s new out-of-district enrollment law. The district advertised 338 open 
seats and filled approximately 121 of those seats. Three grades (3rd, 6th and 9th) required a lottery to 
select students because there were more applicants than seats available. Three grades (8th, 10th and 
12th) did not have capacity. The addition of these students will keep enrollment relatively flat. 

Temporary bond projects: Richard Bell, executive director of operations, presented two projects to be 
paid for using existing bond authority from the 2017 election – parking lot repairs at Andover Central 
High School for $110,259.50 and parking lot repairs at Sunflower Elementary School for $8,745. The 
projects were approved. 

District goals and initiatives: The Board voted to approve 2024-25 goals and initiatives that had been 
presented at its July meeting. 

Superintendent’s report: Supt. Brett White reported about beginning-of-school professional learning 
and visits to schools Aug. 14-16. 
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